The Turner County Board of Commissioners met on Friday, December 15, 2023, at 10:00
a.m. at the Courthouse Annex Building for a Called SPLOST Meeting with the Cities. Present
were Commissioners Calhoun, Denham, and Weaver. Others present were Mr. Mike Tanner,
Mayor Gary Walker, Mayor Sandra Lumpkin, Amanda Hill, City Clerk, Councilman Smith, City
Manager Daryl Hall, Mayor Wayne Woodruff, Councilwoman Pierce, Mr. Gary Lamar, Ben Baker,
Editor of the Wiregrass Farmer, and Marian Office, Deputy Clerk.

Chairman Calhoun called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.

Mr. Daryl Hall gave the invocation.

Pledge of Allegiance.

Commissioners along with Cities Officials discussed SPLOST Projects for Turner County
and the Cities. There was a consensus amongst the board and cities officials to distribute SPLOST
2024-2030 as follows: Turner County 45%, City of Ashburn 40%, City of Rebecca 5%, City of
Sycamore 8%, Library 2%.

The meeting adjourned at 10:36 a.m.

Brad Calhoun, Chairman

Attest:
Marian Office, Deputy Clerk




